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President’s Message

Our vice president, Stephen Paschke, will do a show-n-tell about the
do-it-yourself  construction of an  ADS-B “in” portable device that costs under
$100 and works with ForeFlight, FlyQ, and other flight-planning/navigation

programs.

The annual Chapter 43 picnic was an enjoyable time although we
had one of those cooler May days that seem to be more typical now
for the annual event. Glad you could make it and many thanks to
all who helped make it a success.

It’s not too early to start thinking about running for one of the
chapter positions that will become open at the end of the year. We

really need your help in running the chapter and look forward to new and fresh
ideas from our members. During November we will be voting for our chapter officers
and two board members. Arm twisting to follow.

The May Young Eagles event went smoothly after a late start due to fog and low
visibility that moved in from the north and further complicated by hot air balloons
swarming overhead. Again it was a fun time watching the kids’ expressions as they
came back from their flights. Come out to the events even if only to watch as great
memories are made and younger times remembered as we watch the future aviators
excited by the thrill of flying.

Ken Scott

Next Meeting - :Saturday, June 11, 2016

7 PM @  the Mt. Evans Room in the Terminal Bldg. @ Metro Airport
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Submitted by Don Smith

2016 EVENTS
JUNE

Sat 11 International Young Eagles Day

Sat 11 CPA 3rd Annual Luncheon Potluck - Barbo Hangar Watkins, CO (FTG) 11:00 -
2:00 p.m.

Sat 11 EAA Chapter 43 Membership meeting, BJC, 7:00 p.m.

Fri 17 EAA Chapter 301 Membership meeting, 7:00 p.m.

Sat 18 21st Annual JAA Fly-In, Rocky Mountain Metro Airport (BJC), 6:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Sat 18 EAA Chapter 43 Young Eagles Rally, EIK 7:45 a.m.

Sat 18 Fly-In Breakfast, Colorado JetCenter at Colorado Springs Airport (COS), 8-11 a.m. (T)

Sat 18 Van-Aire (CO12) Fly-in/Drive-in 11:00 a.m.

Sat 18 1940’s WWII Era Ball, Boulder Airport, 5:00 p.m.
http://www.1940sball.org/1940sball/1940s_WWII_Era_Ball/

Mon 20 AFC/FAASTeam Wings Safety Seminar, Ramada Hotel, Centennial Airport,  6-8 p.m.

Sat 25 Longmont Airport Expo, Vance Brand Airport, 7:00 a.m.

Sat 25 EAA Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally, FTG 7:45 a.m.

JULY

Sat 9 EAA Chap. 1267 12th Annual Pancake Breakfast, KGNB, 7:00 a.m. - 10:00 a.m.

Sat 9 EAA Chapter 43 Membership meeting, BJC, 7:00 p.m.
21-24 EAA Chapter 431 Hatz Fly-In and Pietenpol Reunion, Brodhead WI (C37)

http://www.eaa431.org/2015-pietenpolhatz-fly-in-information/

14-16 Arlington Fly-in, Arlington Muni WA (AWO) 8 a.m. – 10 p.m. (T)
http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/

Fri 15 EAA Chapter 301 Membership meeting, 7:00 p.m.

Sat 16 Kelly Airpark Annual Pancake Fly-In, CO15, Michael & Jami Anthony’s Hangar,
7 - 11 a.m. http://www.kellyairpark.org/:

Mon 18 AFC/FAASTeam Wings Safety Seminar, Ramada Hotel, Centennial Airport,  6-8 p.m.

Sat 23 EAA Chapter 301 Young Eagles Rally, FTG 7:45 a.m.

25-31 EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2016

Wed 27 EAA Young Eagles Awards Dinner, EAA AirVenture Museum - Eagle Hangar, KOSH,
5:30 – 8:00 p.m (CDT)

Sat 30 Fly-In and Lions Club Breakfast, 7:00 – 10:00 a.m. at Fort Morgan Airport (T)
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  Want Ads & articles for publication may
be sent to the  editor - newsletter@eaa43.org

The Highest Airshow on Earth
Saturday, June 11 over Dillon Reservoir

Free Admission!

Check out all the details at:

https://www.facebook.com/Highest-Air-Show-On-Earth-366247503417350/

AirVenture NOTAM Now Available

Heading to AirVenture this July? Then be sure to get familiar
with all of the arrival and departure procedures contained in the EAA

AirVenture Oshkosh 2016 Notice to Airmen (NOTAM). You can
download a copy at: www.eaa.org/en/airventure.
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We haven’t had much to report the last couple of months but school is finally out
and the summer has a lot in store for the Young Aviators, their mentors, and
parents.

We would like to congratulate Brandon Leeper, our youth president, on receiving
his private pilot license on April 24.  Many of you heard him speak at the chapter
picnic in May, but in case you missed the picnic (for which the weather was chilly
again!), you can see his speech on the home page of our website.  There is a lot of
gratitude for the support he has received from Chapter 43.

The summer event calendar is linked to the home page as well.  The B-25 will be
traveling to Pueblo on the 18th of June for the Pueblo Air Blitz.  It sounds like it
will be a lot of fun.    Also coming up in June is the Longmont Air Expo where the
aviators will be displaying the B25 and both of their simulators on June 25.  Please
stop in and say hi if you are there!

The B25 is traveling in style this summer.  In addition to some interior radio and
component improvements, it has a new travel cover thanks to a donation of fabric
and another of time and talent.  The trailer team has been working on a plan to
make raising the plane for display much easier!

Young Aviator Update

June 2016
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(Cont. from p.4) -

The big simulator has undergone repairs that were much needed and ready for dis-
play this summer complete with a new mission designed by Mitchell Johnson.

Please visit and “like” our Facebook page -

Search Young Aviators 43 to find us!

Or visit the website at youngaviators43.com

One day the pilot of a homebuilt airplane was told by the tower to hold
short of the active runway while a DC-8 landed. The DC-8 landed, rolled
out, turned around, and taxied back past the experimental. Some  quick-

witted comedian in the DC-8 crew got on the radio and said:

"What a cute little plane. Did you make it all by
yourself?"

The homebuilt pilot, not about to let the insult go by, came back with a
real zinger:

"I made it out of DC-8 parts. Another landing like yours
and I'll have enough parts for another one."

A student became lost during a solo cross-country flight.
While attempting to locate the aircraft on radar, ATC asked,

"What was your last known position?"
Student: "When I was number one for takeoff."
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“When aviation and flying runs through your veins, you just can't seem to
shake it…”
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2016 Chapter Officers

President Ken Scott 303-674-7846
Vice President Bill Mitchell 303-427-4025
Vice President Steve Paschke 303-451-8490
Secretary Roxie Juul 303-466-2600
Treasurer Myles Lee 720-295-8778

Board of Directors

Ken Scott (Chairman)
Stan Specht*
Scott Serani*
Cliff Hasenbalg**
Don Smith**

(Note: *- 2 year terms expire end of 2017, **- 2 year terms expire end of 2016)

Volunteer Officers

Technical Counselor Jim Sutton 303-598-4205
Technical Counselor John Reuterskiold 303-881-3517
Technical Counselor Bill Truax 303-249-2578
Technical Counselor Phil Brown (fabric, wood & tube) 303-506-3886
Flight Advisor Bill Mitchell 303-427-4025
Newsletter Editor John Evens 303-420-2724
Young Eagles Coordinator Cliff Hasenbalg 303-744-8180
Young Aviators Advisor Pat Miller 303-666-8233
Young Aviators Advisor Scott Serani 303-358-2858
Data Base Editor John Reuterskiold 303-881-3517
Web Master Brian Cabebe 303-748-5570
Safety Officer Stephanie Wells 303-503-0147
Refreshments John & Roxie Juul 303-466-2600
Audio/Visual Herrill Davenport 303-460-7789
Scholarship Chairman (Volunteer needed)
Scholarship Fundraising (Volunteer Needed)

CFI’s in Chapter 43

Cleon Biter 303-709-9312
Richard Brown 303-558-0793
Mark Davis 303-425-4080
Jeff Hinkle 303-550-2291
Bill Mitchell 303-427-4025
Tom Shaw 303-275-0904
Stephanie Wells 303-503-0147
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Mile High EAA Chapter 43

Disclaimer

Be aware that as always, in past, present, and future, any communications issued by Experi-

mental Aircraft Association Chapter 43, regardless of format, and/or media used, which in-

cludes, but is not limited to, this newsletter and audio/visual recordings, is presented only in

the context of a clearing house of ideas, opinion, and personal experience accounts. Anyone

using ideas, opinions, information, etc., does so at their own risk. Therefore, no liability is ex-

pressed or implied by the Experimental Aircraft Association, Chapter 43, or any of its mem-

bers. Any event announced and/or listed herein, except as noted, is done as a matter of infor-

mation and does not constitute approval, sponsorship, control, or endorsement of said  event.

This newsletter is published by Chapter 43 of the Experimental Aircraft Associa-
tion for the use, education, and enjoyment of the members and others to whom
it is provided. No claim is made for technical accuracy of material presented.
Editorial content is the opinion of the contributor and does not reflect the posi-
tion of Chapter 43 or the Experimental Aircraft Association. The submission of
articles, comments, or inquiries for publication in the newsletter is encouraged.

Mile High Flyer

EAA Chapter 43

P.O. Box 1725

Broomfield, CO 80038-1725 First Class

Meetings are normally held on the second Saturday of each month at 7:00 P.M.—Location determined
monthly.  See Page 1 for details of the upcoming meeting.
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